# CITY OF LODI INFORMAL INFORMATIONAL MEETING "SHIRTSLEEVE" SESSION CARNEGIE FORUM, 305 WEST PINE STREET TUESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2007

An Informal Informational Meeting ("Shirtsleeve" Session) of the Lodi City Council was held Tuesday, October 23, 2007, commencing at 7:00 a.m.

#### A. ROLL CALL

Present: Council Members – Hansen, Katzakian, Mounce, and Mayor Johnson

Absent: Council Members – Hitchcock

Also Present: City Manager King, City Attorney Schwabauer, and City Clerk Johl

## B. TOPIC(S)

B-1 "Presentation on the Opportunity to Seek Certification for the City's Efforts toward Sustainability"

City Manager King briefly introduced the subject matter of sustainability.

Planning Manager Peter Pirnejad provided a brief PowerPoint presentation regarding the options associated with a certification for the City's efforts toward sustainability. Specific topics of discussion included what is sustainability, why sustainability is important, what are the hopes of achievement, what the City is currently doing, what would be done differently, what sustainability can do for the City, and the next steps in the process.

In response to Mayor Pro Tempore Mounce, Mr. Pirnejad stated Autobond International offers sustainable certification for approximately \$15,000. Mr. Pirnejad stated the cost covers an initial audit of the City's practices, assistance to create standard goals and policies for long-term sustainability, and helps the City to meet those standards.

City Manager King stated the situation is not similar to a consultant, but rather similar to obtaining a Good Housekeeping seal of approval; whereby, marketability is based on a standard of practices used for the designation.

In response to Mayor Pro Tempore Mounce, Community Development Director Hatch stated the value of possible grants is somewhat unknown right now as legislation has passed, but the exact dollar amounts have not yet been determined. He stated the certification provides an edge over other competitors.

In response to Mayor Johnson, Mr. Pirnejad stated the method of the bullet points shows the broad brushed mandates and moves to a more precise focus of why financial sustainability is important. Mr. King stated many general plans now have a discussion of financial sustainability. He stated there needs to be financial sustainability 20 years from now in order to provide services without a heavy burden on taxpayers.

Discussion ensued between Council Member Hansen and Mr. King regarding the proposition being driven on the state and federal levels, certification by non-profit, non-governmental organizations, environmental issues coming to the forefront in the next five years, and minimizing and/or mitigating the financial burdens associated with environmental legislation in the future.

Council Member Hansen provided an overview of the SmartGrowth concept and specifically discussed the need to put residential, commercial, pedestrians, and services together, which causes a good overall livability for the individuals moving into an area. Mr. Hansen stated he would like additional information regarding the certification process and cost.

City Manager King stated the financial return would not be a direct one and compared the program to the Tree City USA and All American City program; whereby, cities can receive certain designations for individual organizations. Mr. King stated he does share concerns about cost and staff time, but believes the time is right for a discussion in light of the General Plan review.

Discussion ensued between Council Member Hansen, Mr. King, Mr. Pirnejad, and Mr. Hatch regarding the overview of trends in sustainability, other cities that are undertaking the certification process from Autobond International, County of San Marin, building department universal trends with sustainability including Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design, process of evaluating what we already do to make it better, self-monitoring, marketing to attract businesses to the area, consistency with other organizations in the City including the Chamber of Commerce, Visitors Bureau, and the Lodi-Woodbridge Winegrape Commission, and General Plan inclusion options.

### **PUBLIC COMMENTS**:

- Dr. Cliff Ohmart, Integrated Pest Management Director for the Lodi-Woodbridge Winegrape Commission, spoke in favor of the sustainability certification, stating the Commission went through a similar process to receive its designation and it is important to lead in the area and be ahead of the mandates. In response to Council Member Hansen, Dr. Ohmart stated the Commission went through the designation process in 2005 and greenhouse gases were not a consideration then, but it is being implemented into its sustainability policy and efforts now.
- John Brody, representative from the Mokelumne River Watershed, spoke in favor of the certification, stating he does grant writing for water conservation purposes and certification helps in receiving natural resource grants. In response to Mayor Pro Tempore Mounce, Mr. Brody stated the cost of certification is less than what the City will retrieve in grants. Mr. Pirnejad stated the cost for the Autobond International certification is approximately \$15,000 for the first two years and \$750 annually thereafter to maintain.

In response to Mayor Johnson, Mr. Pirnejad stated the Autobond certification does throw the largest net for a Citywide effort and review.

Public Works Director Prima stated sustainability is really not an option because in order to operate effectively in the future, the City must review and change practices along the way. Mr. Prima also stated that, since some of the practices are already being done, designation seems appropriate.

In response to Mayor Johnson, Mr. King stated the sustainability movement is spreading between cities across the country and it is a huge topic professionally nationwide. Mr. King stated he anticipates the Council will have a choice in how and from whom it would like to pursue the seal as did the Winegrape Commission.

In response to Council Member Hansen, Mr. King stated the level of staff time is somewhat unknown right now as some of the sustainable practices are already in place. He stated he is relying on staff's enthusiasm and commitments at the current time and additional specific information will likely come at a later time.

Mayor Johnson requested a copy of the sustainability article referred to by the City Manager.

### C. COMMENTS BY THE PUBLIC ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

None.

### D. ADJOURNMENT

No action was taken by the City Council. The meeting was adjourned at 8:04 a.m.

ATTEST:

Randi Johl, City Clerk